
Board of Management Agreed Report 

Holy Family Junior School 

 

 

Venue:                     Room 2   

                                  Holy Family Junior School 

Date of Meeting:   3rd October 2024 

Agreed Report 

 

Opening 

• The chairperson, Allen Flynn extended a welcome to all. 

 

Maintenance  

Trees were removed from in front of Scoil na nOg during the Summer of 2024. 

Solar panels were installed on the roof of the school in July 2024.  

 

Principal Teacher’s Report 

The Principal’s Report was presented and adopted by the Board of Management. Items included in this report 

were: 

• Bí Cinealta Policy –  Information was shared with the Board of Management on Supports for the 

Implementation of the Bí Cineálta Procedures to Prevent and Address Bullying Behaviour, which will be 

implemented in all primary schools from September 2025. 

• Homework - Homework for Senior Infants and First classes begins on the week starting the 30th September. 

Junior Infants will begin homework after the midterm break. 

• Garda Visit - Garda Eimear McDonagh visited year groups on Tuesday the 18th of June. She hopes to return 

later in October to speak to the children about Hallowe’en safety.  

• GAA   

• Gerry Fox is again coaching First Class pupils for the year on Tuesdays. 

• The Liam Mc Carthy cup visited Holy Family Junior School on Monday the 23rd September. There was 
great excitement and celebration on the day! 

• Summer Camps -- Holy Family Junior School Summer Camps were held from June 27th to July 3rd  inc. 

• Park and Stride - Our Park and Stride initiative will continue to be promoted again this year, with free 
parking morning and evening in the GLÓR car park for 30 minutes free of charge, while children are being 
dropped and collected to and from school. 

• Nasal Flu Vaccine - A Nasal Flu Vaccine clinic will take place in Holy family Junior School on Tuesday 12th 
November, 9am-11am ONLY FOR CHILDREN WHOSE PARENT/GUARDIAN HAS GIVEN CONSENT. 

 

• Date of Next Meeting  

Thursday the 21st November 2024 


